Newtown Babe Ruth Softball Meeting Minutes
January 19, 2011

Attendance:  Patrick Reilly, Scott Beals, Keith Cheh, Marabeth Pereira, Rob Hoffman, Tamara Doherty, Sue Gouveia, Staci Nicholson, Paul Flint, Susan Horn

Meeting called to order by Pat Reilly, President. Minutes from December 8, 2010 meeting read by Pat Reilly and accepted.

Treasurer’s Report:  Staci N.  
Handouts provided for updated financial status.  All accounts moved to Newtown Savings Bank, and Savings Bank of Danbury accounts closed.  Down $1,100 to break-even number for Winter Clinics.  One month rental paid—no trainers paid yet. Need another flyer to get more sign-ups for 2nd session (amend to focus on 2nd session).  Patch advertisement to continue.
President’s Report:  Pat Reilly
Babe Ruth re-charter complete.  Invoice from state re: fees.  Should be able to provide insurance certificate for NYA by 2/5/11.

Director of Operations: Scott  Beals
May need more masks for spring. Possibility of new catcher’s equipment as some of the shin guards are in bad condition.  Division Directors are all set except for U6.  Tentative dates set for evaluations and meet the team. Questioned the Junior Umpire Clinics—is in-house good enough?

Committee Reports:

Travel Director: Paul Flint

2011 Leagues: CVFL ($550/team--$100 required to reserve spot and 50% due by 3/27), FCFSL, PONY ($50/team—paid), ASA ($35/team).

2011 Proposed Tournaments:

FCSL:  Sunrise Cottage Benefit (4/30-5/1) U12 $475
ASA:   Titans Showdown (6/4-6/5) U10+U12 $500 each, Southington Invitational (6/17-6/19) U10+U12 $500 each
Pony:  Shock to the System (5/14-5/15) U12 $475
CVFL:  End of Year Tournament (7/29-7/31) U10+U12 $500 each

Upcoming league meetings include FCFL in Norwalk on 1/31/11 and CVFL Game Schedule Planning on 3/27/11—will most likely result in additional tournaments.

Budget Estimate: $11,000.  Amount based on last year’s budget.  Considerations: proposed travel registration fee of $300/player and proposed tournament fees to date: $3,950 (U12=$2,450/U10=$1,500)--some fees have increased this year.  Umpire Fees – TBD

Player Development: Scott
Winter Clinics are running more smoothly with 2 stations.  The longer time slot allows more attention for each of the girls. Still need to encourage girls to catch—more catchers needed for the upcoming season. Hoping to fill more slots for Catching Clinic in Session 2.

Sponsorship: Susan H.
Susan met with Kathy B to discuss. Before making calls needed pricing--$350 for team sponsorship, $75 for travel banner to remain the same?  Need to make sure that sponsor names are mentioned in the Bee for game recaps—not just team nickname. Need sponsorship form.  To be revisited in February.
Scholarship:  Pat
NHS contact sent information. Wendy to read essays from the girls.
Unfinished Business:
Pat Reilly made a motion to purchase windscreen fence ($69.99). Al seconded the motion.  Motion approved by all.
Pat Reilly made a motion to purchase chalk liners ($124.94). Scott seconded the motion. Motion approved by all.
New Business:
2011 Budget
Cost Savings:
-Uniform will not include shorts
-Printing our own shirts
Remove carry forward (erroneously included)
Registration:
-Up $10/girl (Park and Rec fee now $20/girl)
-Include a donation field ($2) for financially distressed families?
-Raise to $125/girl (spring), $100/girl (fall), Travel fees - TBD

Pat Reilly made a motion to accept 2011 budget.  Staci N. seconded the motion. 

Kathy B to open registration ASAP.

Uniforms to be Option 1:
T-Shirt - $2
Tie Dyed Socks - $4
Colored Visor - $1.50

Pat Reilly made a motion to accept the Uniform Option 1 (above). Paul seconded.  Motion approved by all.

Pat Reilly wants to take on apparel as a fundraiser.  Need to get rid of old apparel ASAP.  Pat made a motion to sell off all apparel at a reduced price (50%?). Paul seconded the motion.  Motion approved by all.

Meeting adjourned.


